LPVCA Meeting
January 07, 2017
Meeting called to order at 2:00 p.m. by President, Janice Hall.

In attendance were:  
President, Janice Hall




Vice President, Paul Carlson



Treasurer, Bina Moore



Secretary, Barbara Martinez



Jim Carroll, Member at Large




Ernie Martinez-Website Manager



Richard Backus, Street Captain
There was a quorum in attendance.

The meeting opened with present members reviewing the 7/9/16, 9/13/16 and 9/24/16 meeting.  Minutes were reviewed and approved by the committee.

Janice Hall began the meeting stating five houses participated in the Arlington LEAF Program.  Those who participated were very appreciative of the quality of trees provided to them.

Next items discussed were future goals to accomplish.  The City of Arlington provides a grant to support neighborhood projects.  Janice did extensive research for this grant.  It is required of the neighborhood to pay 10%-20% of the cost per project depending on the project.  Three project improvements were presented to the committee.  The projects are having two speed bumps for Port Phillip Drive, painting the neighborhood light poles and placing two marquees at the corners of Port Phillip and Webb Lynn and one at the corner of Camaby.  
All committee members agreed to submitting proposals to the city of Arlington.    
Costs of each proposed project were discussed.  In regards to the speed bumps, the City of Arlington requires at least 5 signatures on a petition from residents that live on Port Phillip Dr. in support of having speed bumps.  A 24 hour traffic and speed study will occur once the petition has been submitted to the City of Arlington.  The amount of the grant will be decided by the proposal meeting the written requirements and the outcome of the speed and traffic study.  Total expense to be paid by LPVCA will be approximately $640.00.
Cost for painting the neighborhood light poles silver were determined by estimates provided by DFW Painting.  Cost includes equipment rental, rust removal and paint application.  Total expense from LPVCA will be approximately $1,033.00.
Cost for the two marquees located at Webb Lynn and Port Phillip is $1,020.00 and the cost of the marquee located at Camaby is $824.00.  Pricing was provided by the contractor who had furnished the marquee on Hwy. 360 and Port Phillip Dr.
The total cost for all three projects is estimated to be $3517.00.  Currently there is $1,969.05 in the LPVCA bank account.  $1,000 in the account will be set aside for the grant projects.  It was estimated that approximately 25-26 more households are needed to contribute a LPVCA $120.00 donation.
Paul Carlson proposed if the LPVCA budget could not meet the monetary requirements for the three projects, the committee should vote which project would be first, second and third priority.  All committee members agreed.  Voting results were marquees were determined as first priority, painting the light poles are second priority and obtaining speed bumps as the third priority.  The current amount in the LPVCA bank account would be sufficient to provide for the marquees at Port Phillip and Webb Lynn.

Janice presented other requirements needed to be completed prior to the proposal being submitted.  One requirement is to have a neighborhood petition indicating LPVCA households are in support of each proposed project.  The second requirement is to have the homeowners whose property easements are to be utilized for the marquees would be informed and sign a separate petition supporting the placement of the marquees placed on their easements.
Jim Carroll and Richard Backus will provide information on improving property values, neighborhood accomplishments and proposed projects articles to Janice by January 13th.  The Nextdoor website will also be placed in the newsletter.  Janice will prepare and print the newsletters to be distributed by the street captains on January 14th.  Ernie Martinez and Jim Carroll will present the homeowners the petition for support of marquees on their easements by January 21st.  Street captains will gather homeowners’ signatures on the neighborhood petition showing support for the projects.
Janice will submit all necessary paperwork including petitions to the City of Arlington by February 25, 2017.  Projects will be approved by the City of Arlington by March 5th.  All contracts have to be signed by April 2017.

The next LPVCA meeting is tentatively scheduled for March.  Discussion of repairing sign toppers will be tabled for that meeting.
Paul Carlson made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Bina Moore seconded the motion.  Meeting was adjourned at 3:40 pm.
Respectively submitted,

Barbara Martinez
LPVCA Secretary
